
Arthur Trezise 
 
Dear Senate Health and Welfare Committee Members, 
 
 
With the traditional solidarity of Vermonters toward their neighbors,  I have no 
doubt that a statewide single payer health system -- without insurance companies -- 
would work beautifully and at lower cost. 
 
I would appreciate your support that the respective committees take up such bills 
quickly. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
Arthur Trezise 
atrezise@madriver.com 
 
Arthur Trezise 
129 Upper Mountain 
Fayston, VT 05673 
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